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Vermont State Council Officers 
  
State Chaplain   Fr. Timothy Naples 

State Deputy   Tom Herbst, Jr 

State Secretary  Steve Shover 

State Treasure    Jim Michael  
State Advocate         Nick Conti 

State Warden                    David Shepard 

Immediate Past State Deputy  Michael Patnode 

Program Director  Bill LaCroix 

Membership Director  Ed Nuttall 

Church Director  Thomas Headley 

Community Director  Christopher Curran 

Council Retention Director  James Benson Jr.  

Family Director  John Santorello 

Youth Director  Elijah LaChance 

With the new year, we come to make resolutions to better 

ourselves. Remember we are not perfect. We should also make a 

resolution or two to better Our Council’s. One resolution would be 

to recruit a new member. Why you might ask. It’s simple actually. If 

each member were to recruit one new member Our Council’s would 

be able to better serve Our Parishes and Our communities. We 

would be able to extend Our Charitable outreach beyond what we 

are already doing. Imagine the impact that would have. We all get 

tired, it’s a fact. With one or two or even three new members just 

think of the possibilities of the works we can do. We could have an 

extra dinner to support The Parish. We could hold an extra 

fundraiser to support Our Seminarians. We could hold another food 

drive to help families in need. Another resolution we could make is 

to give an extra 10% of ourselves. Think of what we could 

accomplish if we gave just a little more of ourselves. An extra hour 

here or there goes a long way.  

Brother Knights, 

 Happy New Year! I hope you and 

your families had a wonderful and Blessed 

Christmas and a joyous New Year’s. Christ our 

Savior has been born and now we await the arrival 

of the 3 Wise Men. 



Doing something that we normally wouldn’t do, shows that you are committed to helping. It 

shows you are stepping up “to the plate” to help where you normally might not. It shows that 

you want to help make things better. You would be surprised at the smile on your face when 

you are done giving a little more of your time. I know time is precious but it is something that 

we need to give more of to make things better. 

 As of 1/1/2019 we have recruited 25 new Members into the Order. I know we 

can do better. Let’s make this 3rd quarter of the Fraternal Year a great one. I would like to see 

all Council’s recruiting new members. I know the Men are out there now is the time to ask 

them to join. I am hoping we can get at least 15 new members this month. Can we do it? I 

know we can. Just remember that once you get a new member, get him active immediately.  

  

Again, I want to wish all of you a Happy New Year! I hope and pray that it is a prosperous year 

for all of us. 

   

  

Vivat Jesus! 

Thomas Herbst, Jr. 

State Deputy 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER 
  

I trust that everyone has survived the Christmas rush and are well into the year of 2019 ! Our 

mid-year meeting is now behind us and we had a good turn out of District Deputies and 

Program personnel. Lots of discussions were had and everyone left having learned something 

new. The Ladies had a nice program centered around Christmas decorations. 

  

Per Capita and Charity Assessment: 

The following Councils are now past 30 days for their per capita and charity assessment dues. 

Please take the time to take care of this as the second half 

Per capita bills will be coming out in early January:  Council 13574, St. Johnsbury - $237.75; 

Coucil 297, St. Albans - $760.38; Council 3664, Vergennes - $371.13; Council 4684, 

Richmond - $192.13; Council 6816 - $259.50; Council 7389, Colchester - $137.80 and 

Council 810, Fair Haven - $392.88. Again, please make an attempt to get these dues paid.  

Thank you !  

 

ANCHOR AWARD 

To date we have only received one nomination for the 2019 Anchor Award. Please 

be sure to ask within your Councils if someone is deserving of the highest honor a 

Knight can receive for the jurisdiction of Vermont !  The cut off date is February 

15th, so please send you nominations to me. My email address is:  

engravingandgift@aol.com 

 

mailto:engravingandgift@aol.com


CONVENTION UPDATE  

The 2019 annual State Convention will once again be at The Essex in Essex Center, Vermont. 

Plans are well under way already and “credentials” will be mailed out the middle of January. 

Please be sure to have these filled out and don’t forget to have your Financial Secretary sign 

them. One copy gets mailed to me at  

106 Marions Way, Williston, VT 05495 and one copy you will bring with you to the Convention.  

  

ULTRASOUND INITIATIVE 

At this point, I am not sure if this was premature on the part of the State Council as to date we 

have not received one donation towards the purchase of a vehicle ($50,000.00) for a mobile 

ultrasound to travel throughout the State of Vermont. We need your input on this initiative and 

remember that Supreme will cover the entire cost of the ultrasound machine. 

  

Steve Shover,  

State Secretary 



Anchor Award Nominations 
 

As stated in the first part of Resolution # 16  adopted at the 

2018 State Convention: 

Whereas, the Vermont State Council Knights of Columbus 

annually sponsors the Anchor Award to someone whom it deems 

worthy, 

Be it resolved, that the recipient not be limited to the clergy 

or to gender, but shall be someone who has truly given of 

himself or herself for the betterment of mankind, which is for 

the Glory of God and Holy Mother Church; and 

Be if further resolved, that nominations for this award be 

submitted from the membership at large through their 

Councils. These nominations shall be submitted to the State 

Secretary together with a summary outlining the qualifications 

and background of the individual no later than February 15, 

2019; 

For a nominee to be given all possible consideration for this 

prestigious award, each submission should be detailed and 

thorough. The qualifications for this award are limited in only 

that the recipient is not involved in any activity which is 

contrary to the teaching of the Holy Catholic Church. 

Remember that this is the highest award given by the Vermont 

State Knights of Columbus, and it would be great if there were 

many nominations to choose from. 

Please don’t delay and if possible, please read this at your next 

Council meeting. 

  

Fraternally, 

Steve Shover 

Steve Shover, State Secretary 





Worthy Sir Knights, 

 

 Retha and I wish you, your families and your Assembly a Blessed New Year 2019.  While we 

recover from the holidays and start working on new resolutions, AGAIN, we need to say “good-bye” 

to 2018 and “hello” to 2019 and not bring the “baggage of 2018” which weighted heavily on our 

shoulders into this new year.   

The following is a repeat from my January 2018 letter I feel needs to be repeated… I know how 

routine we see or hear about our faith as we get older.  We allow “routine” phrases, prayers or images 

fly right by without a second thought.  I have always heard the phrase you are never too old to learn 

something new.  Phew, pretty profound words.  Have you ever wondered why the Baby Jesus lying in 

the manager is reflected with out-reached hands?  I never paid much attention until this Christmas 

Vigil and Christmas Mass and I finally listened to the homily…. Jesus’ out-reached hands are 

begging each of us to come to Him, to give Him a hug.  He is saying, not with vocal words but with 

the unspoken image of out-reached hands, “I am here for you, I am here to carry you through all that 

baggage you are carrying”.  While I was listening to the homily, the parishioners were asked if they 

had taken a shower before coming to todays celebration…. WHAT!!! Yes, the Shower of 

Confession…. A clean heart and soul, a feeling of refreshment on what the season is all about…. No 

baggage, no weight….  What a moving homily, it will definitely not be forgotten.   

Worthy Sirs, we have 6 months left to wear the former regalia.  I ask you not allow your negative 

feelings dictate your actions whether to purchase the new official uniform or not.  I ask you to 

consider all the positives we demonstrate when asked for our Honor Guard support.  Was it the 

regalia or our presence that demonstrated who we are? 

During a recent Council meeting I asked the question, “Why are we having the Diocesan Synod 

now?  How unfortunate, only 2 members understood the reason.  If this is the same within your 

Council or Assembly, I ask you to become knowledgeable, it might just open doors in helping you 

meet your membership goals and your mission.   

I wish to thank DeGoesbriand Assembly 1148 for spear-heading the Honor Guard requirement for 

the closing of the former Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception on December 8th.  It was a somber 

reminder of what our future of the church could hold if WE don’t take action now. 

The following was omitted from your December Newsletter, please use this aide in determining your 

volunteer hours:  

Calculating Volunteer Hours of Service - Example 

• 10 members + 5 family members + 5 Parishioners (Not Members) visit a nursing home for 2 hours, 

visiting, playing games, singing songs, etc…  

  

How many hours should be calculated and reported on your Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity 

(#1728/1728A)?  10 + 5 + 5 x 2 = 40 hours of volunteer service. 

  

Please contact me with any questions you may have. 

Vivat Jesus! 

George Piette 

georgepiette@gmail.com 

802-323-2470 

mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com




Ever Read a Penny? 

 

  

You always hear the usual stories of pennies on the sidewalk being good luck, gifts from angels, etc. 

This is the first time I’ve ever heard this twist on the story.  Gives you something to think about. 

Several years ago, a friend of mine and her husband were invited to spend the weekend at the husband’s 

employer’s home.  My friend, Arlene, was nervous about the weekend.  The boss was very wealthy, with a 

fine home on the water-way, and cars costing more than her house. 

The first day and evening went well, and Arlene was delighted to have this rare glimpse into how the very 

wealthy live.  The husband’s employer was quite generous as a host, and took them to the finest restaurants.  

Arlene knew she would never have the opportunity to indulge in this kind of extravagance again, so was 

enjoying herself immensely. 

As the three of them were about to enter an exclusive restaurant that evening, the boss was walking slightly 

ahead of Arlene and her husband.  He stopped suddenly, looking down on the pavement for a long, silent 

moment.  Arlene wondered if she was supposed to pass him.  There was nothing on the ground except a 

single darkened penny that someone had dropped, and a few cigarette butts.  Still silent, the man reached 

down and picked up the penny. 

He held it up and smiled, then put it in his pocket as if he had found a great treasure.  How absurd!  What 

need did this man have for a single penny?  Why would he even take the time to stop and pick it up? 

Throughout dinner, the entire scene nagged at her.  Finally, she could stand it no longer.  She casually 

mentioned that her daughter once had a coin collection, and asked if the penny he found had been of some 

value. 

A smile crept across the man’s face as he reached into his pocket for the penny and held it out for her to see.  

She had seen many pennies before!  What was the point of this? 

“Look at it.”  He said. “Read what it says.” 
She read the words “United State of America.” 

“No, not that; read further.” 
“One cent?”  “No, keep reading.” 
“In God we trust?” “Yes!” “And?” 

“And if I trust in God, the name of God is holy, even on a coin.  Whenever I find a coin I see that inscription.  

It is written on every single United States coin, but we never seem to notice it! 

God drops a message right in front of me telling me to trust Him? 

Who am I to pass it by?  When I see a coin, I pray, I stop to see if my trust is in God at that moment.  I pick 

the coin up as a response to God; that I do trust in Him. 

For a short time, at least, I cherish it as if it were gold.  I think it is God’s way of starting a conversation with 

me.  Lucky for me, God is patient and pennies are plentiful! 

When I was out shopping today, I found a penny on the sidewalk.  I stopped and picked it up, and realized 

that I had been worrying and fretting in my mind about things I can not change. 

I read the words, “In God We Trust,” and had to laugh.  Yes, God, I get the message. 

It seems that I have been finding an inordinate number of pennies in the last few months, but then, pennies are 

plentiful!... 

….And, God is patient… 

Author Unknown 





Fr. Rijo Johnson, SDV, Pastor Mater Dei Parish, Newport, became a U. S. Citizen on November 

29, 2018 in Paramount Theatre Rutland VT.  CONGRATULATIONS FATHER RIJO.  He was 1 

of 36 Candidates from 22 countries.  

Administration of Oath was given by Honorable Colleen A. Brown.   

Presentation of Certificates from Honorable Brow and representatives from the U.S. Marshall 

Service, United States Citizenship and Immigration Services, VT League of Women Voters, 

Congressional Delegation Representatives from Senators Patrick Leahy  and Bernard Sanders' 

Offices, American Legion Auxiliary Unit 31, Daughters of the American Revolution, and 

United States Passport Office. 

Mater Dei Parish 









Montpelier Rally for Life and Gosnell Movie 
Saturday, January 26, 2019 

 

 

Join us for the Annual Rally for Life in Montpelier featuring guest 

speaker Ann McElihenny. Ann along with her husband, Phelim McAleer, 

produced the movie Gosnell: The Trial of Americas Biggest Serial 

Killer, based on the New York Times bestseller book. 

 

The Rally will be followed by the first showing of the Gosnell movie 

anywhere in Vermont, at the Capitol Theater in Montpelier beginning at 

2:30 pm.. 

 

You can view the movie trailer here. The movie is rated PG-13 

 

Details for the Saturday, January 26, 2019 Rally for Life: 

*10:00am - Warm up at St. Augustines Church Hall with coffee and 

doughnuts. Everyone welcome. 

*10:45am - Gather outside behind City Hall at 10:45am for the March to 

the Capitol signs provided by VRLC those who do not wish to participate 

in the March are welcome to go directly to the State House and take a 

seat in House Chambers. 

*11:30am Gather for photo of participants on State House steps. 

*Noon Guest speaker in House Chambers. 

*Refreshments to follow in the State House cafeteria ~ bring family and 

friends ~ there is NO CHARGE to attend, but donations are always 

welcome. 

*Everyone is invited to attend the first showing of Gosnell the Movie in 

Vermont at the Capital Theater on State Street immediately following 

the refreshments. Information on how to book your seat will be 

forthcoming. Tickets will be $10.00 a piece. 

 

https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=24c87e8964&e=b0a5e139c9
https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=24c87e8964&e=b0a5e139c9


































Charles W. Jasman Assembly 1151  

Sir Knight Richard Beach serves as Lector at the Memorial Mass. Pictured left to right, 

Faithful Navigator John Santorello, Sir Knight Richard Beach, Faithful Friar Father 

Romanus Igweonu. 

  

On November 19, 2018 the Sir Knights of Charles W. Jasman Assembly 1151 held a Mass of 

Souls for our Brother Knights who have passed away. The Mass was attended by Knights and 

family members and was held at St. Monica Church, Barre. During The Prayer of the Faithful 

, each Parish represented by the Charles W. Jasman Assembly was read followed by a 

moment reflection. 

  

Reverend Father Romanus Igweonu, the Assembly’s Faithful Friar, presided at the evening 

service. The Sir Knights of Assembly 1151 intend to make this an annual November service. 

_____________________________________________ 

Rutland Council 232 
 

Member Mike Lannon winning a 

gift certificate for recruiting 4 

new members last year. 





Rosary Council #4684  
 

1) Fr. Matthew Rensch will be presenting a  men's spiritual workshop on  Heresies Hiding in Plain 

Sight and How to Combat them.   -- Saturday January 12    Registration 8AM   Workshop   8:30 - 

10:30.      

 2) Several Knights helped dig  a trench for underground electrical wiring in order to 

install  additional  Handicap Lighting at IHM in Williston.   Approximately 30 ft ,  18 inches deep -

-- not too difficult  after breaking though the first two inches of frozen ground.   

  

Picture  IHM_lighting_A -  Fr. Dan Jordan and Jacob Niekrewicz  (Paul's Son)  

  

 Picture  IHM_lightting_B - left to right   Lou Niggel,  Joe Myers (KOC council 7525 ),  Bill 

Rensch (GK),  Paul Niekrewicz (DGK) , Jacob Niekrewicz  

  

3) A large Christmas Creche was constructed over the summer and erected on the 1st Sunday of 

Advent with the help of IHM parishioners following the 10:30 mass.   The Creche is a modular 

design (by Lou Niggel) and will remain up throughout the Christmas Season.  The following 

Knights contributed to the effort :  

Joe Myers, Doug St Amour,Bill Rensch, Dave Hodge, Randy Bernard,Bill Rivers, Dan 

Novembrino, Gaitan Mathieu ,Clem Duquette, Lou Niggel,Paul Niekrewicz  and Pat Claussen  



Fair Haven Council 810  

- Keep Christ in Christmas poster,  

- Washington Street Fair Haven 

Knights at the Re-Grand Opening of local 

hardware store cooking and playing Santa 

to raise money for our 42nd Toys for Joys 

give-a-way.  

Setting up for the Toy give-a-way held 

on December 16th and 17th 

 

Then We visited a few disabled Knights and presented then with a gift from them council. 

  







Brother Knights 

I thank you for all of your articles and 

making this newsletter a success 

I ask that all of you District Deputies and 

Grand Knights to PLEASE forward this 

newsletter at your Council members. 

Send articles to msnoel @charter.net 

  

NEXT ISSUE DUE FEBRUARY 1, 2019 

WEEK #1 # DRAWN NAME Council # 

$100.00  113 Rutland council #232 232 

$75.00  99 Spike Robinson/Mat Robinson 4684 

$50.00  291 Fr. Daley Council # 642 642 

        

WEEK #2 # DRAWN NAME Council # 

$100.00  67 Paul H. Jodoin 279 

$75.00  184 Katrina Clark 232 

$50.00  92 Brochu Citgo Service 1568 

        

WEEK #3 # DRAWN NAME Council # 

$100.00  177 Council #10535 Executive Officers 10535 

$75.00  265 Dave McAvinney 7943 

$50.00  194 Robert F. Ose 421 

                    300 Club winners 

 

                Thank you everyone.  

“ALL TICKETS WERE SOLD AGAIN THIS YEAR” 


